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GLENBROOK HIGH SCHOOLS 

 Office of the Assistant Superintendent for Business Affairs 
 Regular Meeting Monday, April 28, 2014 
 
 
TO:  Dr. Michael Riggle  
 
FROM: Hillarie Siena 
 
DATE: April 28, 2014 
 
RE: Discussion/Action:  Certificated Positions Title Change 
 

 
On Monday, March 17, 2014 an electronic communication was sent by Dr. Michael 

Jacoby, Executive Director for the Illinois Association of School Business Officials, to all members 
of the association.  The email communication contains a recommendation to append a Chief School 
Business Official (CSBO) designation to the titles of all administrative positions within the district 
currently requiring state certification and CSBO endorsement.  This recommendation stems from a 
negotiated agreement between the Teachers’ Retirement System of the State of Illinois and the 
Illinois State Board of Education. 

 
Currently, there are three District 225 administrative positions requiring the CSBO 

endorsement, and subject to the amendment.  It is recommended that the Board of Education 
approve the following amended titles: 
 

1. Assistant Superintendent for Business/CSBO 
2. Director of Business/CSBO 
3. Director of Operations/CSBO 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






